Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING
NOVEMBER 12 , 2019
MINUTES
The Martin County Council convened in regular session Tuesday, November 12, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Randy Wininger, Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling. Councilman Albright was absent. Also in attendance, Auditor Bobbie Abel, Courtney Hughett; Martin County Journal; Gerald Montgomery, Clerk; Kim Showalter; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections.
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00 pm.
The minutes from the regular session meeting, Monday, October 7, 2019, Councilwomen McFeaters requested a review of the minutes for accuracy.  After reviewing it was determined that no corrections were needed.  A motion to approve the minutes from October 7, 2019 was made by Councilman Wininger, seconded by Councilman Gibson, all were in favor and the motion passed. Councilman Albright was not in attendance. 
Gerald Montgomery, Clerk, submitted a funds transfer for approval.  A motion to approve the transfer of funds from the General Fund, Clerk, from Postage to Part Time Help in the amount of $1400.00 was made by Councilman Stiles, seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the 2020 Council Meeting dates for review.  

Auditor Abel, presented quotes from both Matrix and RTC for Cyber Security Management.  The Commissioners requested that the Council be informed of the Cyber Security and the costs involved.  Abel advised that these were costs that were not included in the 2020 budget because the possibility of Cyber Security Management came after the budget hearings and submittal of the budget to the Department of Local Government Finance. 
Abel advised the Council that in their meeting packet is a breakdown of the Community Crossings Grants that were awarded to the County Since 2016.  The total awards have been $1,719,767.99. 

Auditor Abel also presented a PTABOA request that was submitted by Assessor Carolyn McGuire to approve the appointment of Roger Downey to the board.  A motion to approve was made by Councilman Wininger, seconded by Councilwoman Bowling.  All were in favor and the motion carried.  She advised when presenting that the request had been overlooked. 
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections informed the Council about several grants that Community Corrections has been awarded over the past couple of weeks.  IPEP has awarded Community Corrections the IPEP Safety Grant in the amount of $7,936.00.  A portion of the grant will be used to purchase an AED for the Community Corrections office, first aid kits to be used in the vehicles while in the field along with other safety related items.   The grant was offered in relation to the Safety program which has been implemented for the County employees to promote safety in the workplace.  Community Corrections was also awarded the Community Foundation Partnership Grant in the amount of $1,500.00 to be used for Community Outreach. The grant was made possible by the Martin County Community Foundation.
Director Collins advised the Council of Martin County Circuit Court being awarded the Justice Partners Addiction Response Grant  in the amount of $60,000.00 from the Indiana Office of Court Services.  The grant originated with Judge Lynne Ellis as the Judicial Officer, with Director Kathy Collins as the Coordinator.  The grant application process involved representatives from several departments, Chief Probation Officer Lisa Brittan, Prosecutor Aureola Wright, Sheriff Travis Roush, Defense Council Representative Isha Wright and Kara Klemann of the Samaritan Center. Director Collins stated that there will be a future need for appropriations in relation to the grants expenditures. 
Councilwoman Barb McFeaters thanked Director Collins for her continued efforts and work outside of  her daily responsibilities. 

Councilwoman McFeaters wanted to Congratulate Prosecutor Wright and her office for being awarded the Most Improved County 2019 for their Child Support Division.  The award was for the most overall improvement in Federal performance measures for a small county. Job well done.
Important Dates:

Courthouse will be closed Thursday, November 28, and Friday, November 29, 2019 for Thanksgiving.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:21 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Bowling.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Regular Session Council meeting will be held Monday, December 2, 2019 at 6:00 pm.
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